
11 Oct 2021 
 
Dear Sirs, 
 
I have edited the paper to include the Google Earth copyright mark, and also performed a careful line by 
line pass through the paper and supplemental material making numerous small grammatical changes for 
clarity. The track changes version of the supplemental material is available. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ira Leifer and co-authors 


